
To my Oregon Representatives, 
 
My name is Randee Phillips, I have a vaccinated 3 month old son, and I am writing to ask you stop 
HB3063.  
 
Whether you believe in vaccines or not, the choice to vaccinate should be left to the parents/guardians 
of every child, not the state or federal government. All parents want the best for their children and 

there are many choices you must make as parents for the safety of your babies, including 
informed consent. In this case that means knowing the benefits and risks of vaccines as listed, but not 
limited to, the CDC website, the vaccine inserts, and VAERS (the checks and balance type reporting 
system for vaccine injuries). By taking away non-medical exemptions you are setting a dangerous 

precedent that the State can choose how to raise our children, with zero accountability. By taking 
away parents rights to choose, you are condoning and encouraging medical rape by forcing a substance 
into children against the wishes of their parents/guardians. Who will be blamed when a forced-
vaccinated child has an adverse reaction, resulting anywhere between long term health issues to that 
child's death? Will YOU face the parents? Its doubtful. Can YOU bring their healthy child back to them 
after your bill caused the illness or death? No. Should you be to blame if you allow this bill to proceed? 
YES. 
 
Please, please, consider the freedom you are revoking with this bill. I have never been so appalled at the 
blatant disregard that my Representatives have for me and every parent in this state. Oregon should be 
leading the way for progress, not taking rights away. This bill is taking 10 giant steps in the wrong 
direction. Please, stop HB3063. 
 
Randee Phillips 
 


